GCF-14, GCF-15, GCF-16, GCF-17 & GCF-17-A, VCF-3, VDCF-3)

DATE: 22.05.2023 MAXIMUM MARKS: 100 TIMING: 3 Hours

BUSINESS LAW & BUSINESS CORRESPONDENCE & REPORTING

Question No. 1 is Compulsory. Answer any four question from the remaining five questions. Wherever necessary, suitable assumptions should be made and disclosed by way of note forming part of the answer.

Working Notes should from part of the answer.

Question 1:

(a) शम्भूदयाल ने अपनी दुकान पर 'स्वयंसेवा' योजना आरम्भ की। श्रीमती प्रकाश ने दुकान में प्रवेश किया, एक टोकरी उठाई तथा अपनी आवश्यकताओं की वस्तुओं को टोकरी में रखकर कोषाध्यक्ष के काउन्टर पर भुगतान करने के लिए गई किन्तु कोषाध्यक्ष मूल्य लेने से मना करता है। क्या शम्भूदयाल को श्रीमती प्रकाश को वे वस्तुएँ बेचने के लिए बाध्य किया जा सकता है ?

(4 Marks)

(b) F, एक करदाता, एक धनी व्यक्ति था तथा उसे ब्याज तथा लाभांश से बहुत आय थी। उसने तीन निजी कम्पनियों की स्थापना की तथा प्रत्येक कम्पनी के साथ निवेश के साथ निवेश कर एक खण्ड उन कम्पनियों के एजेन्ट के रूप में धारण करने के लिए सहमत हुआ। इन कम्पनियों द्वारा प्राप्त ब्याज तथा लाभांश की राशि F को कित्पत ऋण के रूप में दी जाती रही। इस तरह से F ने अपनी आय को तीन भागों में बॉट दिया जिससे कि उसका कर का दायित्व कम हो सके। निर्णय दीजिए कि किस उद्देश्य के लिए ये तीन निजी कम्पनियाँ बनाई गई थीं। क्या तीनों कम्पनियों के कानूनी अस्तित्व की अवमानना की जा सकती है?

(4 Marks)

(c) J फिएट कार का मालिक अपनी कार बेचना चाहता था। इस उद्देश्य से वह अपनी कार P एक अभिकर्ता को सौंपता है, और कहता है कीमत कम से कम रुपये 50,000 हो। ऐजेन्ट कार रुपये 40,000 में A को बेच देता हैं जो सद्विश्वास में कार खरीदता है, और उसे किसी कपट की सूचना भी नहीं है। P पैसो का गलत इस्तेमाल करता है। J कार की वसूली के लिए पर मुकदमा करता है। क्या J सफल होगा।

(4 Marks)

Question 2:

(a) Mr. D, Mr. E को 15 दिन के Credit पर कुछ वस्तुओं को 5,00,000 में बेचता है। Mr. D वस्तु सुपुर्द कर चुका है। Mr. E मुल्य चुकाने से मना करता है। Mr. D का वस्तु विक्रय अधिनियम 1930 के अर्न्तगत अधिकार बताएं।

(6 Marks)

(b) साझेदारी की सही जॉच क्या है, व्यक्तियों का समूह साझेदारी फर्म है या नहीं, यह किस प्रकार निर्धारित किया जायेगा?

(6 Marks)

Question 3:

- (a) (i) Mr. G ने Mr. H को बीजक द्वारा कुछ माल एक विनिर्दिष्ट मूल्य पर बेचा । वस्तुऐ पैक होने के बाद Mr. G के गोदाम में रख दी गई। वस्तुओं को Mr. H के अभिकर्ता ने जाँच करने के बाद उपयुक्त पाया। बाद में वस्तु का भुगतान नकद में कर दिया गया। नकद प्राप्त करने के बाद Mr. G ने Mr. H को वस्तु गोदाम से ले जाने को कहा तािक वह, अपना स्वयं का माल वहाँ रखे सके। अगले दिन Mr. G ने वस्तुओं को खुले मैदान में गोदाम से बाहर निकाल दिया और वर्षा की वजह से सारा माल नष्ट हो गया। वस्तु विक्रय अधिनियम 1930 के आधार पर वर्णन बताइए कि इस नुकसान का दाियत्व कौन वहन करेगा।
 - (ii) क्या आपका उत्तर बदलता यदि कीमत नकद में नहीं दी गई होती और अभी बकाया होती।

(6 Marks)

(b) साझेदारी की विद्यमानता के तत्व क्या है? दो या दो से अधिक पक्षकारों के बीच साझेदारी पर विचार किन परिस्थितियों में नहीं किया जायेगा।

(4 Marks)

(c) X ने Y से एक चित्र खरीदा है, X और Y दोनों का यह विश्वास है कि यह कलाकृति किसी पुराने महान चित्रकार द्वारा बनाई गयी है और X उस चित्र के लिए बहुत ऊँचा मूल्य ऊँचा मूल्य अदा करता है। बाद में पता लगता है कि वह चित्र केवल आधुनिक कॉपी है करार की वैधता को जॉचे।

(2 Marks)

Question 4:

(a) LLP स्वरूप के लाभो के बारे में बताऐं?

(6 Marks)

(b) एल्फा स्कूल ने 01.04.2010 को शिक्षा देने का कार्य आरम्भ किया और उसका एक मात्र उद्देश्य गरीब विद्यार्थियों को बिना किसी लागत पर या बहुत की कम लागत पर शिक्षा प्रदान करना था। 30.03.2018 को सरकार ने यह पाया कि कम्पनी को धारा 8 में पंजीकृत किया गया था और कम्पनी अब धारा 8 के प्रावधानों का पालन नहीं कर रही है और अपने उद्देश्य वाक्य में लिखे गये उद्देश्यों का उलंघन भी कर रही है। कम्पनी अधिनियम 2013 के अनुसार बताएं कि क्या केन्द्र सरकार एल्फा स्कूल पर क्या कार्यवाही कर सकती है?

(6 Marks)

Question 5:

(a) X ने M/s ABC लिमिटेड से उधार माल खरीदा। X को 1 माह की ऋण अवधि प्रदान की गई थी। ऋण देय होने से पहले ही X कम्पनी में चला गया और अपने ऋण के भुगतान का ईरादा प्रकट किया। उसको वहाँ केवल Mr. Z मिले जो कम्पनी की फेक्टरी के अधिविक्षक (सुपरवाइजर) है। Mr. Z ने कहा की लेखापाल और केशियर छुट्टी पर है। इसलिए वही राशि प्राप्त करने का अधिकारी है। X ने Z को राशि का भुगतान कर दिया और Z ने अपने द्वारा हस्ताक्षर करके एक रसीद X को दे दी। बाद में कम्पनी ने X को नोटिस जारी किया और कहा कि X ने अपने ऋण का भुगतान नहीं किया है और X ने उत्तर में यह कहा कि उसने पैसा दे दिया है और यह भी कहा कि उसने Z को पैसा दिया है और उसको पता नहीं था कि Z पैसा प्राप्त करने के लिए अधिकारी नहीं है क्योंकि वह बाहरी व्यक्ति है और वह बाहरी व्यक्ति होने के कारण उसने यह मान लिया कि Z इस कम्पनी का कर्मचारी है और वह यह राशि प्राप्त करने का अधिकारी है और उसने Z पर विश्वास किया। इस स्थिति में बताईये कि क्या X अपने दायित्व से मुक्त होगा।

(4 Marks)

(b) मि. M मि. N और मि. P एक फर्म में साझेदार है, जो रेफ्रिजरेटर का व्यवसाय करते है। मि. P 1 अक्टूबर 2018 को साझेदारी फर्म से सेवानिवृत होता है परन्तु सार्वजनिक सूचना नहीं देता है। उसके सेवानिवृत होने के बाद मि. M मि. N एवं मि. P एक व्यावसायिक मेले में जाते है और एक आधुनिक तकनीक वाला रेफ्रिजरेटर की जानकारी लेते है। मि. X जो कि आधुनिक तकनीक वाले रेफ्रिजरेटर की जानकारी देता है, व मि. P के वार्तालाप से प्रभावित होता है, और उसकी फर्म का विजिटिंग कार्ड मानता है। विजिटिंग कार्ड पर मि. P का नाम साझेदार के रूप में वर्णित होता है, जबिक वह सेवानिवृत हो चुका है। मि. X कुछ रेफ्रिजरेटर फर्म को भिजवाता है, परन्तु उस फर्म से पैसा नहीं मिल पाता हैं। अब मि. X सम्पूर्ण राशि फर्म के साथ—साथ मि. P से भी वसूल करना चाहता है। साझेदारी अधिनियम 1932 के प्रावधानो अनुसार बताइये क्या मि. P मुल्य चुकाने के लिए उत्तरदायी है।

(4 Marks)

(c) अनुबंध के सम्बंध अयथार्थ सिद्धान्त को स्पष्ट करो सोहन ने सूरज को अपना मोटरसाईकिल खरीदने के लिए प्रेरित किया और उसे कहा कि मोटरसाईकिल बहुत अच्छी स्थिति में है। सूरज ने मोटरसाईकिल लेने के उपरान्त यह शिकायत की मोटरसाईकिल में बहुत किमयां हैं सोहन ने प्रस्ताव किया है कि वह उसे मरम्मत करवा देता है और यह वायदा किया वह उसे मरम्मत पर आने वाली लागत का 40 प्रतिशत भाग वह देगा कुछ दिनों के बादत मोटरसाईकिल ने बिल्कुल काम करना बन्द कर दिया। अब सूरज करार को रद्द करना चाहता है। कारण बताते हुए निर्णय दीजिए।

(4 Marks)

Question 6:

(a) X और Y एक अनुबंध में 1 अगस्त 2018 को प्रवेश करते है जिसमें X, Y को अनुबंध से 10 दिन के अंदर एक निश्चित मूल्य के बदले 50 टन चीनी की सुपुर्दगी देगा तथा Y ने Z को 50,000 रू. अग्रिम अनुबंध की शर्तो के अनुसार दिए। इनके मध्य परिवहन का साधन केवल सड़क मार्ग ही है। 2 अगस्त 2018 को बाढ़ की वजह से सड़क मार्ग नष्ट हो गया एवं 15 दिनों में उसकी मरम्मत नहीं की जा सकी। X ने एक प्रस्ताव दिया कि वह 20 अगस्त को चीनी की सुपुर्दगी कर देगा जिसके लिए Y सहमत नहीं हुआ। 1 सितम्बर 2018 को X ने Y से 10,000 रू. क्षितिपूर्ति की मांग रखी क्योंकि उसके सुपुर्दगी लेने से मना कर दिया दूसरी और Y ने 50,000 रू. जो कि अग्रिम दिए थे वो वापस देने के लिए वाद किया। भारतीय अनुबंध अधिनियम 1872 के प्रावधानों के अनुसार उपरोक्त स्थिति की विवेचन Y के कथनानुसार कीजिए।

(4 Marks)

- (b) रामास्वामी अपना घर रामानाथन को बेचने का प्रस्ताव करता है। रामानाथन डाक द्वारा अपनी स्वीकृति भेज देता है। अगले दिन रामानाथन एक तार भेज कर अपनी स्वीकृति को वापिस ले लेता है निम्न परिसिथतियों में स्वीकृति की वैधता की जांच करों।
 - (a) स्वीकृति की निरस्ती का तार रामास्वामी द्वारा स्वीकृति के पत्र की प्राप्ति से पूर्व किया गया था।
 - (b) अस्वीकृति निरस्ती का तार तथा स्वीकृति का पत्र दोनों ही एक ही समय पर पहुंचे।

(4 Marks)

(c) अनावश्यक प्रभाव से क्या अभिप्राय है? A एक बैंकर को उस समय नगद की प्रार्थना करता है जब मुद्रा बाजार में बहुत अधिक मुद्रा तंगी बनी हुई होती है बैंकर कर्ज बहुत उच्च ब्याज पर देने के अलावा कर्ज देने से इन्कार कर देता है A उच्च ब्याज दर की शर्त पर कर्ज लेना स्वीकार कर लेता है। क्या यह अनुबंध अनावश्यक प्रभाव द्वारा प्रेरित है। निर्णय कीजिए।

(4 Marks)

PAPER: BUSINESS CORRESPONDENCE & REPORTING

The Question Paper comprises of 5 questions of 10 marks each. Question No. 7 is compulsory. Out of questions 8 to 11, attempt any three.

SECTION-B: BUSINESS CORRESPONDENCE & REPORTING (40 MARKS)

Question 7:

(a) Read the passage carefully and answer the guestions that follow:

The window offered a view of the house opposite. The two families did not speak to each other because of a property dispute. One day, Ruchira's textbooks lay untouched as the young girl's gaze was on the happenings in the house opposite. There were two new faces in the neighboring household – that of an elderly widow and a girl aged sixteen. Sometimes the elderly lady would sit by the window, doing the young girl's hair. On other days she was absent.

The new young neighbour's daily routine could be seen through the window – she cleaned the rice paddy; split nuts, put the cushions in the sun to air them. In the afternoons, while the men were all at world some of the women slept and others played cards. The girl sat on the terrace and read. Sometimes she wrote. One day there was hindrance. She was writing when the elderly woman snatched the unfinished letter from her hands. Thereafter the girl was not to be seen on the terrace. Sometimes during the day sounds came from the house indicating that a massive argument was going on inside.

A few days passed. One evening Ruchira noticed the girl standing on the terrace in tears. The evening prayer was in progress. As she did daily, the girl bowed several times in prayer. Then she went downstairs. That night Ruchira wrote a letter. She went out and posted it that very instant. But as she lay in bed that night, she prayed fervently that her offer of friendship wouldn't reach its destination. Ruchira then left for Madhupur and returned when it was time for college to start. She found the house opposite in darkness, locked. They had left. When she stepped into her room she found the desk piled with letters – one had a local stamp on it with her name and address in unfamiliar handwriting. She quickly read it. They continued to write to each other for the next twenty years.

- (i) Why did Ruchira write a letter to her new neighbour?
 - (a) She wanted to offer her, her help.
 - (b) She wanted to be friends with her.
 - (c) To apologize for her family's behaviour towards her family
 - (d) To encourage her to continue learning to read and write.
- (ii) Which of the following is TRUE in the context of the passage?
 - (a) The young girl was very devout and prayed everyday.
 - (b) Only two letters were exchanged between the two girls.
 - (c) The new young neighbour was a servant.
 - (d) The afternoon was a time to relax for everyone.
- (iii) How did the new young neighbour spend her days?
 - (a) She was busy writing letters to Ruchira
 - (b) She used to daydream about her past experiences.
 - (c) She would attend to the needs of the widow.
 - (d) She spent her time learning to read and write.
- (iv) Why was the young neighbour prevented from sitting on the terrace?
 - (a) She used to while away her time instead of working
 - (b) The old woman could no longer keep an eye on her.
 - (c) She had not finished writing the letter she was asked to.
 - (d) She had been writing a letter which she wasn't supposed to.

- (v) What was the major argument in the house about?
 - (a) There were too many people living there, which resulted in arguments.
 - (b) The young girl was insisting on attending college.
 - (c) The young girl had been wasting her time instead of working.
 - (d) The old woman did not guard the young girl closely.

(5 Marks)

- **(b)** Read the passage given below.
 - (i) Make notes, using headings, sub-headings, and abbreviations wherever necessary.

(3 Marks)

(ii) Write summary.

The small village of Somnathpur contains an extraordinary temple, built around 1268 A.D. by the Hoyasalas of Karnataka - one of the most prolific temple builders. Belur and Helebid are among their better-known works. While these suffered during the invasion of the 14th century, the Somnathpur temple stands more or less intact in near-original condition. The small temple captivates with the beauty and vitality of its detailed sculpture, covering almost every inch of the walls, pillars and even ceilings. It has three shikaras and stands on a star-shaped raised platform with 24 edges. The outer walls have a profusion of detailed carvings: the entire surface run over by carved plaques of stone. There were vertical panels covered by exquisite figures of God and Goddesses, with many incarnations being depicted. There were nymphs too, some carrying an ear of maize, a symbol of plenty and prosperity. The elaborate ornamentation, very characteristic of Hoyasala sculptures was a remarkable feature. On closer look - and it is worth it - the series of friezes on the outer walls revealed intricately carved caparisoned elephants, charging horsemen, stylized flowers, warriors, musicians, crocodiles and swans.

The temple was actually commissioned by Soma Dandanayaka or Somnath (he named the village after himself), the minister of the Hoyasala king, Narasimha the Third. The temple was built to house three versions of Krishna – Venugopala, Janardana and Prasanna Keshava, though only two remain in their original form. In the darkness of the sanctum sanctorum, its interesting to discern the different images. The temple's sculptural perfection is amazing and includes the doors of the temple and the three elegantly carved towers.

(2 Marks)

Question 8:

(a) List at least 5 barriers of communication. Explain any two of them in your own words.

(3 Marks)

(b) (i) Give the suitable meaning Bury the Hatchet

(1 Mark)

(ii) Active Passive Questions
The melody has been composed wonderfully by A.R. Rahman.

(1 Mark)

(c) Précis Writing

Read the following passages and write a précis for the same. Follow the basic rules of précis writing while writing.

(1) How does television affect our lives. It can be very helpful to people who carefully choose the shows that they watch. Television can increase our knowledge of the outside world, there are high quality programmes that helps us to understand many fields of study, science, medicine, the arts and so on. Moreover, television benefits very old people, who can't often leave the house as well as patients in hospitals. It also offers non native speakers the advantage of daily informal language practice. They can increase their vocabulary and practice listening.

On the other hand, there are several serious disadvantages of television. Of course, it provides us with a pleasant way to relax and spend our free time, but in some countries, people watch the 'blood tube' for an average of six hours or more a day. Many children stare at a television screen for more hours each day than they do anything else including studying & sleeping. It's clear that the tube has a powerful influence on their lives and that its influence if often negative.

(5 Marks)

Question 9:

(a) Define the term 'communication'. How is it relevant in daily life?

(2 Marks)

- **(b)** Active Passive Questions:
 - (i) He had left the job.
 - (ii) The news has not been brought to my attention by anybody.
 - (iii) The government is worrying about the severe natural calamity in the northern region.

(3 Marks)

(c) Draft a resume for Mr. Raghav Shetty, a resident of Pune, a qualified MBA. Raghav now plans to switch his job and is applying to one of the Big fours. Drafts combination format.

(5 Marks)

Question 10:

(a) Explain Cultural Barrier?

(3 Marks)

- **(b)** Give the suitable meaning
 - (i) Come off with flying colours
 - (ii) A close shave

(2 Marks)

You are Abhishek Sanon, an entrepreneur and have founded a start-up, 'Innovators'. Write an e-mail to your prospective clients telling them about the services/products offered by your company.

(5 Marks)

Question 11:

(a) Write a letter of promotion for opening new branch of the XYZ Bank.

(5 Marks)

(b) Explain Technology Barrier?

(3 Marks)

- **(c)** Select the suitable antonym for the given words.
 - 1. Abstention
 - a. Orgy
 - b. Binge
 - c. Spree
 - d. Obscure
 - 2. Harmony
 - a. Hilarious
 - b. Imbroglio
 - c. Complexity
 - d. Separation

(2 Marks)

**